Gentry Subdivision Homeowners Association

Board Minutes, 19 January 2015
The meeting was called to order at 6:36 this date at 745 San Fernando with the following members present: Rick Cockrum, Paul Goodier, Rosemary Nadelen and Kay Muns.  Mike Maloney has resigned from the Board due to ill health.
A motion was made by Paul to accept the minutes from the August meeting as read, Rosemary seconded it, and the motion passed.

Paul gave us hand-outs of his 31 December 2014 and January 2015 Financial Reports.  At this time he has received 41 assessment payments, with 82 yet to be collected.  Our current Savings Balance is $11,151.51 and the Checking Account Balance is $19,689.56. Our expenses since November have been $185.28 for utilities.
Paul suggested we put $10,000.00 into a CD or Savings Account, since we should be able to cover upcoming expenses for some months.  Paul planned to talk with the bank about the best option.  Kay made a motion to approve Paul’s suggestion, Rosemary seconded it, and the motion passed.
Christy was unable to attend and would not have had a report from Turf Masters, due to our being in our dormant season as far as the park is concerned.  We have been using Jerry Hughes for general maintenance around the subdivision, but it seems his health will no longer allow him to do heavy work.  Rick offered to ask the man who cut down several dead trees in the park if he might like to take on this work.
Under Old Business, we are continuing to deal with the problem of owners’ repairs of their outside walls.  Kay reported there have been several repairs on San Antonio facing Cheyenne Meadows Road.  Painting will have to be delayed until warmer weather, but with new siding and trim boards, there is decided improvement.
Under New Business, we discussed what we felt should be presented at the annual meeting on 2 February.  The subjects are: does the membership want to approve our using Turf Masters another year for the mowing and fertilizing, should we turn over to our attorney all the delinquent accounts; and, should we reseed the park with a heat-resistant grass.  Each of these measures will be at considerable expense, so the Board would like to have input from the owners.
We also will be asking for nominations from the floor for new Board members.

Since there was no more business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 7:19.

Our next Board meeting will be decided after the annual meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Kay Muns, Secretary

